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We Are Proudly Sponsored By City Chevrolet 

Official Newsletter of North Carolina’s Largest Corvette Club March 2025 

 

THE 

QUEEN CITY 

GAZETTE 

QCCC Banquet & Business Meeting 

 Saturday, March 8, 2025 

Charlotte Motor Speedway Club 

5555 Concord Parkway South 

Concord, NC  28027  

4:00   Social Time 

 5:00   Business Meeting 

5:30   Dinner  

6:45 Dancing 

                
  Non-members:  Please contact our Membership Director via membership@queencitycorvette.com to attend as a guest or  

                                prospective member.     
                                            

 

     
                                                              
 
 
 
 
 

Happy St. Patrick’s Day 

March 17, 2025 

 

Banquet Theme:  “Chasing the Checkered Flag” 
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The Queen City Corvette Gazette is the official newsletter of the Queen City Corvette Club (QCCC), established in 1968, and 

is electronically published and distributed monthly by volunteers and members of QCCC.. Additional information regarding 

QCCC is available at our website:  www.queencitycorvette.com.  QCCC is a non-profit club (501(c)(7)) whose members all 

share a common appreciation and love of America’s Sports Car – the Corvette. Dues and donations are not tax deductible.  In 

addition to various social activities for members, QCCC raises money for and participates with various local charities. We strive 

to promote exciting, safe and fun ways to enjoy our Corvettes. We hold business meetings on the second Saturday of each 

month. Our monthly business meeting usually incorporates social time.  After an initiation fee of $10.00 per person, club dues 

are $100 per year to be paid semiannually or annually. These dues go to cover the cost of programs, events, running the club, 

and subsidizing the cost of our meetings. Club officers and supporting staff serve as volunteers. To become a member of the 

QUEEN CITY CORVETTE CLUB, you must be at least 21 years of age, own a Corvette and attend at least three (3) monthly 

business meetings within a six-month period.  Come check us out – we love to meet fellow Corvette Enthusiasts!  For additional 

membership information, visit https://queencitycorvette.com/?page_id=330 or contact our Membership Director 

at membership@queencitycorvette.com .  We would love to have you join us for a monthly business meeting.   If you can’t join 

us, please WAVE!   

QCCC’s mailing address is: Queen City Corvette Club      

PO Box 1621  400 Gilead Rd. Huntersville, NC  28078  

President Ron Berst  

Vice President Gary Cunningham 

Treasurer Morris Graham 

Secretary Charlotte Brubaker 

Social Director Kimberly Knight 

Automotive Director John Looney 

Membership Director Dan Brubaker 

QCCC Car Show Director Tommy Loftin 

Member-At-Large  Larry Tucker 

Care and Compassion Carolyn Zimmer 

Newsletter Editor Pam Tucker 

Directory & Database Paul Pelkey 

Webmaster Roger Winge 

NCM Ambassador Dick Gwilt 

Photography Coordinator Alton Loe 

Historian Travis Meredith 

Charity Warren Knight 

Facebook Coordinator Jamie Hinson 

Please visit the QCCC web site Archive page for previous issues of the Gazette 

In This Issue 

http://www.queencitycorvette.com/
https://queencitycorvette.com/?page_id=330
mailto:membership@queencitycorvette.com
https://queencitycorvette.com/?page_id=508
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I will get right to it.  February was a very busy month in QCCC land! On the 1st Mark and Laurie Olejar-

czyk led a trip to the Memory Lane Museum.  Thanks, guys!  During our monthly business meeting at 

Streetside Classics, QCCC member, Rick Heinrich gave a very interesting talk on the Goodyear tires that 

Nascar teams use.  So much info!  Thanks, Rick!  The trip to the Sullenberger Aviation Museum on the 

15th was incredible.  We enjoyed a second tour of the DXDT Corvette racing team on the 17th.  They are 

so welcoming.  After the trip to the Greensboro Auto Auction on the 22nd, we considered ourselves lucky 

to get out of there without buying something.  On the 24th Rick Heinrich led us on a tour of Champion 

Tire Company where all the Goodyear tires used in Nascar are mounted and dismounted along with trans-

porting all the pit boxes and golf carts.  So much to do, so little time.  Keep checking the calendar and 

look for Blasts, more activities are coming! 

On a different note, below is an article published in the February issue of Vette Vues Magazine.  I had 

seen articles they had published about other Corvette clubs so I contacted them and sent some information 

on QCCC including bullet points and pictures.  They wrote a fantastic 3-page article about our club you 

can read on the following page. 

Our annual awards banquet will be on March 8 th at the Speedway Club.  The social time is 4:00, meeting 

will start at 5:00, dinner at 5:30 and dancing at 6:45.  

That’s it for now! 

Ron Berst  

President 

 

                      

  

 

 

 

 
March 2025 President’s Stuff              
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To the show that never ends, we’re so glad you could attend, come inside, come inside… 

Welcome back to Life in The Fast Lane in 2025 with the Queen City Corvette Club  

Let me take an opportunity to highlight the next three club meetings and their locations:

Charlotte Motor Speedway Club 

5555 Concord Parkway South, Concord, NC  28027 

4 PM Social, 5 PM Biz Mtg. 5:30 PM Dinner and Awards Banquet 

Pre-paid sign-up required for dinner 

 

 
 

American Legion Hall Huntersville Post 321 

107 N. Main Street 

   Huntersville, NC  28078 

3 PM Social 4 PM Meeting 

Bring your chairs.  

 

 

Atlantic Pinstriping and Vehicle Wraps 

4108 Matthews Indian Trail Rd. 

   Matthews, NC 28104 

4 PM Social, 5 PM Meeting 

Bring your chairs!!!  

…I am looking forward to another event-filled year with the largest and best Corvette Club in the Carolinas and another year of 
Life in the Fast Lane.   

Thanks, Gary 
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March is the month when the weather can’t seem to make up its mind.  I for one, am ready for spring!  

Queen City has exciting activities planned for this month. 

Saturday, March 1st is our 2nd Annual Bowling Challenge with Victory Lanes Corvette Club.  Our teams are 

set so come help cheer QCCC on to victory.  Check in starts at 1:30 at Victory Lanes Bowling Center in 

Mooresville. 

March 8th is our Annual Queen City Awards Banquet held at the Speedway Club in Concord.  The theme this 

year is “Chasing the Checkered Flag”.  Social hour begins at 4 pm with short meeting following at 5 pm.  A 

pre-paid plated dinner is being offered with RSVP’s no later than March 1st.  Please see the Blast if you 

would like to attend. 

March 24th, is our Up Yonder Dinner held at the new Michael Waltrip Taproom located in Mooresville.  This 

building is formally the Village Tap House on Perth and 150.  Space is limited to 40 people.  Laurie Olejar-

czyk is the coordinator of this event.  Please keep an eye out for a Blast. 

Thank you to those that volunteered on Valentines Day at Feed NC.  We served over 350 pasta meals to 

those in our community.  Our next opportunity to volunteer will be April 11th.  Please see me if you are inter-

ested in helping out that day. 

And finally, in honor of St. Patrick’s Day, here is an old Irish Blessing: 

May your troubles be less 

and your blessings be more 

and nothing but happiness 

come through your door. 

Kimberly Knight 

Social Director 

 

 
 

 

The Social Spotlight 
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MEMBERSHIP NUMBERS: 

Total Membership    485 

Total Families                272 

Prospective Members                 38 

New Members Year to Date                10               

Avg. Monthly Attendance 2025  152 

NEW MEMBERS: 

No new members voted in at the February Meeting  

 
 

Please check your information that appears in the member directory to make sure it is current. If anything 
needs to change (address, phone number, email, currently owned Corvette, etc.) you can use the following 
link to update:  https://queencitycorvette.com/?page_id=3521   

You can now order replacement nameplates with “member since YYYY” added under your name.  The price 
is $10 per nameplate.  You can use the following link: https://queencitycorvette.com/?_id=5209 

If you need the password, please reach out to me or another board member. 

Dan Brubaker 

QCCC Membership Director 

 

   

 

https://queencitycorvette.com/?page_id=3521
https://queencitycorvette.com/?page_id=5209
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QUEEN CITY CORVETTE CLUB 

SPONSOR - PATRONS - ADVERTISERS  

 

CLUB SPONSOR 
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CLUB ADVERTISERS 

Z06 LEVEL 
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Z06 LEVEL 
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Z06 LEVEL 
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STINGRAY LEVEL 

SPONSOR - PATRONS – ADVERTISERS 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 
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                                                        March 2025 
 

 
 
 
 

Please see Blasts for details regarding future volunteer opportunities for our charities. 
  

                                                                         
QCCC members showed up in force to staff a special Valentines’ Day Lunch at FeedNC this month.  The 
event included a make-to-order pasta station and buffet line.  Out front in the dining area our members took 
orders, made pasta dishes, manned the buffet line and served tea & coffee.  Backstage in the kitchen, our 
cooks and runners kept a supply of lasagna, salads and deserts refilling the buffet stations.  Meanwhile, our 
clean-up team cleared and sanitized dining tables, helping maintain order in the flow of guests though the day. 
Larry Tucker and Jim Campbell finished off the process feeding the jaws of an industrial sized dishwashing 
steamer in the back.  When the work was done, everyone felt both exhausted and richly satisfied to have been 
able to provide over 350 meals to economically disadvantaged families in the local area.  A hearty THANK 
YOU! to all involved! 

Our next major charity event will be on Saturday, April 19, as we help the Wings of Eagles Foundation pre-
pare for the upcoming season of therapeutic horseback riding and other outdoor activities.  The activities are 
designed to provide fun challenges for special needs participants to gain strength and balance, building both 
self-confidence and self-esteem.  This is a wonderful opportunity to get some light outdoor exercise while 
helping the Foundation improve the lives of those with special needs.  Watch for a Blast announcing details of 
the event and the staging point for a group drive to the ranch. 

Remember, if you miss a Blast for an event you’re anticipating (charity or otherwise), you can always refer 
back to the QCCC newsletter for reminders.   

Warren Knight 

Charity Committee 
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A heartfelt Thank You to all the QCCC members who responded to the recent Care and Compassion Blasts 
with all the cards, emails, texts and phone calls and prayers.  Those receiving your kind gestures sincerely ap-
preciate your caring, thoughts and prayers. 
 
Following is a short update: 
 
Bill Cruthis – Bill is still receiving knee replacement/surgery rehab in the Mt. Holly facility and asked that I 
pass along additional information to the Club.  “You may inform the group I had a knee replacement in Janu-
ary, was doing well, but then fell three times, finally tearing the muscle longitudinally.  Three operations later 
I will now be in rehab for a long period.  See ‘ya’ all as soon as I can.”   Bill welcomes phone calls, emails, 
etc. as he recuperates.   
Home address: 
4575 Rustling Woods Drive 
Denver, NC 28037 
bill_cruthis@bellsouth.net 
 
Tommy Loftin – Tommy’s shoulder surgery is still healing and he had considerable pain just after the sur-
gery.  However, his wife Brenda reports this week that he is “Much better.  Still having a little pain but a ma-
jor improvement.” 
244 Hicks Creek Road 
Troutman, NC 28166 
tloftin@roadrunner.com 
 
Don Wiswall – Don’s wife Michelle reports, “We are so grateful for all our friends at QCCC for the prayers 
and well wishes regarding Don’s illness.  He is doing great and we are so happy to be home.  He’s got four 
weeks of heavy-duty antibiotics and doctor visits weekly.  This is such a wonderful community of not only 
Corvette enthusiasts but of people with giving, loving hearts.  We are blessed to call you friends.  Thank you.”  
And when contacted last week she added, “We are on week 2 of the potent antibiotics.  He is experiencing 
headaches and nausea but not all the time.  I’m trying to make sure he’s eating enough and drinking a ton of 
water…..  His overall condition is good.  He’s in good spirits and we are grateful for all the prayers.”   
8220 Bennett Ln 
Sherrills Ford, NC 28673 
dwn201pz@yahoo.com 
 
Margo Gross – Margo’s husband “Q” reports, “She is doing quite well.  Only used the walker for the first 3 
days and then a cane for about 4 days.  At her first physical therapy appointment she walked without using ei-
ther.  She has more bruising and swelling since the first knee replacement but it is going away gradually.  
They took out the stapes on Wednesday and the large water proof bandage as that was starting to bug her.  
Now just has smaller waterproof band aids covering the incision area…. Still has trouble sleeping at night but 
that is getting better as well.  Told her yesterday she could start driving again as this knee replacement was her 
left one.  So, I am sure in a few days she will go off to the mall and walk around some to get exercise and of 
course find something to buy.  She has received many cards, text messages, emails and calls from the QCCC 
club members so the care and compassion blast worked to let her know a lot of folks wish her well on the re-
covery process.  So glad it is warming up as the cold seemed to bother her more…..  It’s nice to know our club 
has so many people that will think of someone when they are not doing well health wise.” 
 
 

mailto:bill_cruthis@bellsouth.net
mailto:tloftin@roadrunner.com
mailto:dwn201pz@yahoo.com
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Margo’s contact information:  
 
3717 Longmore Lane 
Kannapolis, NC 28081 
704-756-9738 
margoegross@gmail.com 
 
 
Thank you again for all your responses of caring and compassion and prayers.  If you would like a Care and 
Compassion Blast sent for you or your family, please contact me.   
 
Carolyn Zimmer 
QCCC Care and Compassion Coordinator 
carolynz77@yahoo.com 
704-965-3270 

mailto:margoegross@gmail.com
mailto:carolynz77@yahoo.com
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�  Hello QCCC Members! 

It’s time to celebrate our March QCCC Member birthdays!  Please join us in wishing everyone who is cele-

brating a birthday in March a very Happy Birthday!!! 

At our February business meeting, we randomly drew a lucky name from those in attendance celebrating 

birthdays.  Keith Cross was our winner, and he received a $50 restaurant gift card.  Congratulations, Keith!   

Hope to see you at our March Meeting and Annual Banquet!  ☺ 

Until then, warmest regards, 

Charlotte Brubaker       

QCCC Secretary 

(847)254-4966 

 

If you would like your birthday added or deleted from our list, please send an email to me at  
charlottebrubaker@hotmail.com. 

 
 
 

 
 

mailto:charlottebrubaker@hotmail.com
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March Birthdays 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Frank Columbia 3/1 

Joe Troutwine 3/5 

Tom McQueen 3/6 

John Callahan 3/7 

Debbie Rinehart 3/7 

Wolfgang Grassler 3/8 

Ed Tarantino 3/8 

Bob Terry 3/8 

Christian Carlsen 3/9 

Dan Gwilt 3/9 

Linda Ray 3/9 

Lynne Giovinazzi 3/10 

David Humphrey 3/10 

Bonnie Wheeler 3/10 

Tracey Comfort 3/12 

Andy Anderson 3/14 

Leo Daniel 3/15 

Ron Strausborger 3/15 

Gayle Uhl 3/15 

Don Conover 3/16 

Edward Atkinson 3/17 

Bill Phillips 3/17 

Eddie Burt, Jr. 3/19 

Kirk Castle 3/19 

Clark Belvin 3/20 

Donn Koch 3/20 

John Meadows 3/21 

Laura Nagy 3/22 

Philip West-
moreland 

3/22 

Barry Daniluk 3/23 

Raymond Noonan 3/24 

Jill Whalen 3/24 

Reggie Black 3/26 

Quentin (Q) Gross 3/26 

Ken Watts 3/26 

Margaret Bieman 3/27 

Steve Pelchat 3/28 

Heather Vervoort 3/28 

Julia Davidson 3/29 

John Nash 3/30 
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            NATIONAL CORVETTE MUSEUM 
 
                      NEWS AND UPDATES 

 
 

         Dick Gwilt – QCCC Ambassador to the NCM 
 
 

                                 March 2025 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are fast approaching the NCM Bash event on April 24 – 26, 2026.   
 
A Blast was sent out on January 21 describing details about this event. 
 
Three things to do: 
 

Make your hotel reservation using the QCCC link in the Blast 
Register for the Bash on the NCM website www.corvettemuseum.org  
Choose the events you want to participate in 

 
Names to remember at the NCM for 2025: 
 

NCM Board Chair – Kaye Wagner 
Director of Membership – Andrea Bateman 
Chevrolet Marketing Director – Amy Masica (succeeded Harlan Charles) 

 
Did you know the following QCCC Members are also on the NCM Board? 
 

Dale Ledbetter, NCM Board Secretary 
Chuck Fast, At-Large Board Member 
Glenn Johnson, At-Large Board Member, Past Board Chair 

 
Congratulations Barbara Mariano for being a member of the NCM for 35 years – a Founding Member of the 
Museum! 

 
Lastly, we are starting a new Win-A-Family-Membership raffle at out March meeting. 
To be eligible, you must come see us at the NCM Information table and sign in. 
 
 
Dick Gwilt, NCM Ambassador 
rgwilt@me.com 

mailto:rgwilt@me.com
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   QCCC AND “Vette Vues” Magazine 
 

I hope you have seen the excellent article about QCCC in the February issue of “Vette Vues” magazine that 
our “Supreme Exalted Ruler”, better known as Ron, has described in this newsletter.  If you are not familiar 
with this Corvette-only publication, you are missing a lot. Each month for fifty three years, they have covered 
Corvette racing, shows and expos, classified ads and “how to” articles.  Literally, there is something for every-
one in the Corvette community. Going back to the origin of Vette Vues, I have some personal history I'd like 
to share. 
 

As QCCC's President in 1972, my name and address were included in the list of Corvette clubs throughout the 
country published in Chevrolet's “Corvette News” magazine.  As a result, I received a lot of flyers, solicita-
tions and correspondence from all over the country.  A postcard came one day that caught my attention.  It 
was from a guy in Atlanta named Jim Prather asking my opinion about starting a Corvette-only magazine.  I 
responded that I thought it was a great idea and Jim sent me another postcard in appreciation of my sup-
port.  A couple of months later I received a complementary copy of volume one number one of the first copy 
of “Vette Vues” magazine.  It was very crude, produced on an antique mimeograph machine and the content 
was several pages of classified ads for Corvettes and Corvette parts.  To be honest, even though I thought it 
was a great idea, I wasn't sure this crude publication was going to succeed.  The monthly issues continued to 
come to the club and you saw refinement and improvements with each one.  Later that year, when he moved 
to using a professional printer, my confidence increased to the point that I subscribed. 
  
If I remember correctly, Jim's full-time job was with the U.S. Post Office and he was a “died in the wool” Cor-
vette enthusiast and an active member of Corvette Atlanta.  In QCCC's early days as a member of the National 
Council of Corvette Clubs, our club was included in the huge “Southeast Region” which included the entire 
southern US except Florida, which had its own region.  Anyway, QCCC competed with Corvette Atlan-
ta.  They attended some of our larger events and we went to some of theirs.  I'm sure Jim and I crossed paths 
but we never met face to face.  Vette Vues continued to grow and improve with the addition of some very 
knowledgeable Corvette people as contributors.  Jim finally quit his job and devoted all of his time to the mag-
azine, which by then was very successful. 
 

Jim finally retired in 1997, when he sold Vette Vues magazine to William Wolf and his family. Jim continued 
to contribute to the magazine with a monthly article on Corvette scale models and die-cast replicas, which be-
came his hobby.  Unfortunately, Jim passed away in August of 2022. The Corvette community lost one of 
their biggest advocates and his contributions to the Corvette hobby can't be measured. 
 

One of the photos with this article is of a garage wall hanging I made many years ago displaying  Volume One 
Number One along with one of the first professionally printed issues and one of the first shiny all-color is-
sues.  Also, there is a postcard from Jim to me when he took the leap to start the magazine.  I also have a four-
teen-foot long shelf with my collection of Vette Vues magazines and after over sixty years of receiving vari-
ous car magazines, it's the only monthly subscription I still have.  The other photos are of an article I 
wrote,  EXACTLY fifty years ago, that Jim put in the February 1975 issue about QCCC's 1974 “Sandkhana” 
event at Myrtle Beach.. The last page is of the classified ads in the same issue.  Ironically the ad in the top left 
corner is of a ‘66 coupe Bill Ingram bought to flip.  The reason he bought it was to get the set of five original 
knock-off wheels off of it to trade to me for the set of five 1967 bolt-on wheels I had that Bill wanted for his 
‘67 coupe. I wouldn't sell but only trade for a set of knock-offs so he bought the ‘66 just to get the 
wheels.  The knock-offs  are still on my ‘64 today just as we removed them from his ‘66 fifty years ago, ham-
mer marks and all. 
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I would encourage you to check out this magazine as it's one of the best publications dedicated to one mark 
and is a source for a lot of resources and information unique to Corvette owners.  They can be contacted at 
Vette Vues Magazine, PO Box 511874, Punta Gorda, FL, 33951. 
 
 
Travis Meredith  
 
Historian 
President 1972 & 1976 
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We Have All Been There or Someplace Very Similar 
 

First, the setting.  I have known Darrell Kirkley for over 50 years.  We have enjoyed many great times with 
all the Corvettes, trailers, and parties.  So it was with great honor that I accepted his request to help him tell 
his story.  I am surely no writer but the characters involved did not use Ivy League talk anyway, so we gave 
it a try.   
 

Darrell has an enormous talent when detailing, whether it be on cards, house, or yard, just a jack of all 
trades.  He will admit that his OCD is what drives him.  If so, it is doing a great job.  Travis says, “If he 
would add a stripper pole in the garage it could be a nightclub!”  But back to the book.  Darrell’s career re-
minds me of the old black and white movies where you see folks in a high rise who can’t sleep because the 
alley cats are fighting rather loudly.  They throw an old boot at him with no luck.  The cat has already 
planned his escape.  You could not hit that cat with a shotgun.  I say this with all respect as if the tables were 
turned, I would not survive a month.  In the book, I think the alley cat has about 40 lives.  Just when you 
think he has hit it just right, he moves to a new alley.  He accomplishes one skill, then he gets bored and 
moves on.  He now not only has the knowledge of the new skill, but he has added it to his reference list 
when he needs to barter.  It has been amazing to watch. 
 

Example:  For a while he put vinyl tops on cars.  Working out of the back of 1 ¾ ton Chevy, he could put the 
new top on in your driveway better than GM could do it at the factory.  OCD = fine-tuned!  I would end up 
with it looking like wallpaper which I no longer try.  Then the vinyl top fad goes away and so onto the next 
alley.  You can see what a wild ride he has been on.  So now you know his history, so here is the next chap-
ter. 
 

A Flash of Red and the Corvette Culture Strikes Again 
 

Corvette, the American Sports Car, has a following equal to any cult.  Some won’t admit it, but al-
most every red-blooded American male has desired to own and drive the Corvette.  The stories are 
endless.  Visit a Corvette car show and all you hear is, “I had one just like this except. . .”, or “I am 
going to have one of these one day.”  The car just has that sexy look, and the sound we all grew up 
with, a keeper, top shelf. 
 

For Darrell, he had never paid them much attention, having focused on Impala and Chevelle 
marques.  All of that was about to change.  During November, 1973, always looking for more in-
come or a chance to barter, he was, as we all put it, between fortunes at the time.  Job #1 that day 
was to get recaps on the family grocery-getter, a station wagon.  With the wife expecting in Decem-
ber and no current manner of large income, it was time to barter.  Stopping at Kelly Tire on Central 
Avenue, he traded a one-day job for the recaps.  The owner had a box truck and piles of old tires 
that were an eyesore, a hazard, and a great nesting spot for mosquitos.  He agreed to load the box 
truck and transport the mess to the dump on York Road.  This was not a job you seek, but one of ne-
cessity.  You may relate that to the alley cat’s desire for dinner, not always being of choice.  Now 
piles of old tires stored outside, did what old tires do, splashing him with nasty, smelly water and 
mud, such that he looked the part he was hired for.  With the truck loaded and bulging the side-
boards outward, Darrell heads down Trade Street to Tryon and out to York Road.   
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The route chosen happened to pass by Lapointe Chevrolet, a block past the courthouse. Traffic was 
heavy which gave him time to glance at the showroom.  Now all of us have had those life-changing 
moments and Darrell was about to have one.  A brand new bright red Corvette roadster, red interior, 
white convertible top, a genuine hot rod captured his eyes!  One look, up close and it was game 
over.  He entered and inquired of the salesman, what would it take to purchase the car.  This would be 
the second salesman as the first looked at Darrell, a 25 year old with nasty water and mud stains on 
his shirt and blew him off.  Offer made, Darrrell put down a small, very small deposit and arranged to 
pick the car up by the end of the day.  Arriving home, he called the bank asking for a loan, possibly 
putting his soon-to-be-born son down as collateral.  Other than borrowing on his cars in high school, 
we have no idea how the bank bit on this one.  Such is the way of the alley cat.  They just manage 
somehow.   
 

Late in the day he would ask his wife (that would be plaintiff number one) to drive him to Lapointe 
Chevrolet.  She agreed to the purchase, not that she had much choice.  Darrell drove the car hard, as 
he does most of them.  He soon joined Queen City Corvette Club, a group that raced almost every 
weekend.  Autocross was his favorite and before moving on to SCCA racing, he acquired 103 auto-
cross wins.  After 10,000 miles, a new front end, and several repairs, he sold the car.  So, now we 
know where his next sensation of speed was to come from, and yes, he did sell that red Corvette to the 
owner of Kelly Tire on Central Avenue and Darrell believes he still owns it.  Now you know the rest 
of the story. 
 

Submitted by Bill Cruthis  
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To All QCCC Members:  

 

 

 

 

WANTED/NEEDED: Anyone who takes pictures or videos with their phone or camera!!! 
  
If you go to an event and take pictures/videos – please share them with us. That way they can be shared by all 
members! 
  
How to share your photos:  Please email Alton and let him know you have photos to share and the event 
where you took the photos.  Also, give him the name and date of the event.  He will send you a link where 
you can copy your photos.  Once they are on this link, let Alton know and he will upload them to our website. 
  
We could also use members to volunteer to take pictures during the events. If you are interested and want to 
do that, please contact Alton Loe via email: photo@queencitycorvette or give him a call (his number is in the 
club directory). 

Thank you! 
 
Alton Loe  
 
QCCC Photography Coordinator 
 
photo@queencitycorvette 

 

 

 

 

mailto:photo@queencitycorvette
mailto:photo@queencitycorvette
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Join Queen City Corvette Club on Facebook 

Queen City Corvette Club has two Facebook Pages 

 

QCCC Members is a ‘closed’ group for paid QCCC Members 

www.facebook.com/groups/409674005715403/ 

• Members have to ask to join 

• Once approved, any member can freely post your photos, car events, videos, 

and share/post Corvette related news. 

 

Queen City Corvette Club is an ‘open’ page for anyone on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/QueenCityCorvette/ 

• Anyone on Facebook can “like” and “follow” our events 

• Only our Facebook Administrators can post on this page [just ask and we will 

post for you]. 

Catch the latest QCCC news by joining us on Facebook! 

Sponsored by: 


